KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STAFF NOTE

Action/Discussion Item:

Articles of Incorporation for “The Fund for Transforming Education in Kentucky” (The Fund; Articles of Incorporation under separate cover)
Applicable Statute or Regulation:

KRS 158.645, 158.6451
Action Question:

Should the Kentucky Board of Education (KBE) approve moving forward with the incorporation of The Fund?
History/Background:

Existing Policy.  It is widely held that to increase student achievement for all Kentucky students requires effective leaders in every school, effective educators in every classroom, and healthy and engaged students who come to school ready to learn.  This requires providing adequate support and resources so these requirements can be met.  With local, state and federal funding streams all being affected by budget cuts and lower tax revenues, it is imperative that we ensure we are taking advantage of all possible funding sources in order to provide the best learning environment in our schools.

At the April Kentucky Board of Education meeting the board gave staff the go ahead to pursue the establishment of a foundation for innovation in Kentucky.  This foundation would be an independent 501(c)(3) non-profit, would have its own board of trustees and staff, and would be named The Fund for Transforming Learning in Kentucky.

We have continued our research and begun taking the initial steps toward the realization of the foundation.  The steps include:

1) Continuing our conversations with Dr. Helayne Jones, CEO of the Colorado Legacy Foundation. The CLF has a strategic plan and goals that mirror the concept we are working to establish. David Cook will visit the foundation in early August as well as the Colorado Dept. of Education.
2) Submit draft Articles of Incorporation for The Fund to the KBE (USC)
3) Identify the CEO and initial Board of Trustees
4) Secure initial operational funding
Staff Recommendation(s) and Rationale(s):

Staff recommends that the KBE approve the incorporation of The Fund for Transforming Education in Kentucky.  This step will enable the state to move closer to having an additional resource to support student learning.
Impact on Getting to Proficiency:

The implementation of KRS 156.108 (The Districts of Innovation statute) will have a significant impact on improving proficiency and college and career readiness for all students in Kentucky if the effort is properly resourced.  The Fund is the vehicle for that resourcing to occur.
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